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Greetings to all of our SS, 
 
Thanks to the work of an SS sister, all my writings now have been assembled. 
You will find them in my signature soon too [we are making the banners] but 
below you can download them in four parts, divided by years. 
 
These writings only represent main posts, not replies or other things written. And 
possibly a few are missing. I digress. 
 
We Satanists have been strangers to this world. Others more and others less, yet 
we all remain strangers. Strangely, we have found what is familiar with our soul, 
but from far away yet closer than most people can even admit in one life - The 
Joy of Satan has kept us all together. 
 
There are some people who might join now and certain questions may have 
been answered before. These can be searched in the forum if they are newer, 
yet some things have been answered in our Yahoo Groups that were purged out 
of existence, or in the previous forums that we had from which we have been de-
platformed. 
 
Unfortunately, both of these have been deleted without a trace, except for e-
mails that still people have in the mailboxes they signed up from this time. 
 
We are being fought against, since we say the Truth. The world is unwelcoming 
to strangers like us, but that is slowly coming to change, as after our collective 
work, many people are perceiving that we indeed were no strangers, but rather, 
the bringers of something positive and forgotten now that belonged to humanity. 
This was not forgotten on its own, it was brutally removed, by the same enemy 
that we expose. The enemy is recognized now to be what they always were, a 
parasite and a threat. 
 
I could not imagine in 2012 or 2013 that it would come down to this, with the 
enemy literally trying to stranglehold all of the governments in my lifetime, to the 
point they try to destroy humanity. While we knew it would happen, it looked 
almost unbelievable given the reality we lived in at this time. 

https://ancient-forums.com/viewtopic.php?f=24&t=64723


 
It also looked unbelievable that we were going to rival this spiritually and do all 
this, especially in 2012-2013. As the Gods saw, the situation escalated to where 
it is today. We still cannot imagine now the next decade, for example. 
 
Below you will find the links to the writings, from 2011 to 2021. These represent a 
decade-plus of working on a daily basis on the forums and helping other people. I 
have been always available to help everyone over the years, because I respect, 
love and revere the Gods. Therefore, I see the people of the Gods as the most 
valuable family of the Gods on earth. 
 
In this retrospective phase, I come back to look at the fact that the overwhelming 
majority of people in Spiritual Satanism have benefited. I have seen people come 
and go over the years, others taking stops and starting, while others have walked 
in a straight line. Anyone who persists, has won tremendously. You will have 
touched the divine. 
 
A few, I have seen letting go, something that cost them more than they could 
reasonably understand at the time. What a big mistake, to love the enemy and 
one's weakness more than one loves the Gods, other people of the Gods, and 
their own true self. 
 
What a great drum this will be in one's ears to set their priorities straight, and 
what melodic music will this statement be to the ears of the wise? 
 
What costs even more those who left or did quit, is a cost that has incurred into 
their own balance: They are only delaying themselves from finding out who they 
truly are, as a Satanic Soul would never pass this place by a coincidence. 
Forgetfulness may win the battle, but it can never win the way against the True 
Satanic Soul. 
 
How unfortunate for many that they can't look back at the previous decade and 
see that they have embarked in what we have embarked on, those of us that 
have stayed in the path and received its benefits, or at least tried and persisted, 
proving to ourselves that we can, and forming a strong bond to the Gods through 
thick and thin, rise or fall, setback or forward going. 
 
The situation is also that I have been privately my own worst critic. Over the 
years, this has helped make progress which in the end I wanted it to reflect on 
others. Looking back, I hope this has reflected well on others, on most people, 
and that my work has been received, in return, making everyone more capable to 
stay in touch with their own destiny and self. 
 



Through thick and thin, we have somehow managed to make everything happen. 
We are climbing on this mountain and every higher pasture makes the previous 
look lesser. The glory goes to those who love the mountains, and the seashore, 
and the air of life, and the higher Truth. 

A spiritual family bond has been created, to where none of us are really alone 
who partake in this. I hope that through my work you have seen this, and you 
have felt the firm hand of the Gods holding you, even in the darkest times, or that 
you will see it in your brighter times with happier eyes. The message of all this is 
to know that: It has always been there. 

We are a greater family, encompassed within the Gods. We are warriors, we are 
family, we are a chain that goes all the way up from down here, into this world. 
As the future comes, our Will will be manifest and will be known by all. 

Looking however in the future compared to the past, the aim is to give everyone 
even more. May the Gods keep us all sustained and powerful. 
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